GREENE CENTRAL SCHOOL, GREENE, NY

SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 18, 2020

A Special meeting of the Greene Central School Board CALLTO
of Education was called to order at 5:30 p.m., by Board ORDER
President, Brian Milk, in the Board Conference Room,

High School/Middle School complex, South Canal Street, Greene, NY.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: ROLL CALL

Mr. Brian Milk, President

Mr. Nicholas Drew, Vice-President
Mr. Douglas Markham

Mr. Seth Barrows

Mr. Scott Youngs

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:
Mr. John Fish

Mr. Andrew Bringuel, II

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF PRESENT:

Mr. Timothy Calice, Superintendent of Schools
OFFICERS PRESENT:

Mrs. Donna Marie Utter, District Clerk

- March 20 — Workers’ Compensation Consortium Mtg — 6:30 p.m.CALENDAR
(will be a tele-conference)

- April 1 - Board of Education Meeting — 6:00 p.m.

- April 6 through 13 — Spring Recess

- April 20 - Board of Education Meeting — 6:00 p.m.

- April 22 — National Junior Honor Society Induction Ceremony-
6:00 p.m. (Snow Date of April 239)

- April 23 - Kindergarten Parent Information Night — 6:30 p.m.

- On motion of Markham, seconded by Youngs, it is RESOLVED, RESOLUTION —
The Board of Education acting pursuant to the authority EXECUTIVE ORDER
granted to the Board of Education by New York General COVID-19
Municipal Law §92, grants to any school district employee
idled by the COVID-19 school closure, a paid leave of absence
for all and any days the employee is prevented from working
by the school closure. The leave of absence granted by this
action of the Board of Education has complied with the Executive
Order issued by the Governor on March 14, 2020 numbered 202.2.

- Superintendent Calice made a clarifying statement: There is no
Governmental regulation preventing staff members from working,
and it is at the school district’s discretion on how staff members
will work during the school closure.

- Board member Youngs asked how hourly employees are
tracking their time.

- Superintendent Calice stated that hourly workers are being
paid for their contracted hours, and no opportunity for additional
paid hours above and beyond their contract hours.

- Substitutes are not being paid, as they are only required in
the actual classroom during school hours.

- 12 month employees are working as usual; teachers are
monitoring on-line student assignments; aides, monitors and
bus drivers are helping with delivery of meals on a rotational
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- basis. Cafeteria staff are preparing the meals.
Yes-5, No-0
ADJOURNMENT - Motion made by Barrows, seconded by Markham, to adjourn
the meeting at 5:45 p.m.
Yes-5, No-0

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna Marie Utter
District Clerk



